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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Deputy Chief of Staff


COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS


Chair – Council Member Bill Perkins

November 15, 2002

PROPOSED INT. NO. 27-A:
By Council Members Reed, Davis, Gerson, Jackson, Koppell, Liu, Perkins, Reyna, Sears and Brewer; also Council Member Lopez

TITLE: 



A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to eliminating all gender biased terminology in all documents, materials and laws generated by the city of New York.

PROPOSED INT. NO. 216-A:
By Council Members Nelson, Davis, Dilan, Felder, Gennaro, Katz, Lopez, Sanders, Gallagher, Golden and Oddo

TITLE: 



A Local Law to amend the New York City charter, in relation to the composition of the Veterans’ Advisory Board.


Today, the Committee on Governmental Operations will hear testimony on Proposed Introductory Bill Number (“Pro. Int. No.”) 216-A (copy attached), relating to the composition of the Veterans’ Advisory Board (the “Board”).  The law would increase the Board from five to nine members, mandate that all nine members be veterans and require that at least one member come from each of the five boroughs of the City.  The law would become effective 60 days after enactment.


The Committee will also consider Pro. Int. No. 27-A, a bill relating to the use of gender-neutral language in the City’s documents.  The Committee first held a hearing on this bill on July 1, 2002.  The bill prohibits any future use of gender-biased language in all laws, documents and materials generated by the City.  The bill has been amended since the first hearing to clarify the intent of the bill as to when it would take effect and how it would be implemented.  The amended bill is attached for reference.
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